                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
MEETING ON THE 7th June, 2018. 

Present:  Cllrs:  Paul Brown (Chair), Rob Smith, Paul Raymond, Brigit Thurstan, Neil Prior
Apologies:  Cllrs:  Chris Prior, Dean Skates

1. Minutes 
The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 3rd May, 2018, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Neil Prior, seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith.   

2. Matters Arising 
· PCC Local Development Plan review/roll forward received. 
· Data Protection Fees – annual charge of £40.  The Council was not sure if the Declaration of Acceptance of Office, completed by all Councillors, should be amended for consent.  C Cllr. Neil Prior will speak to the relevant officer at PCC to find out the exact requirement for the Community Council.
· Community Watch Dog Schemes.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan has been in touch with Steve Morbey (Pembs County Council) who wishes to meet with St. Davids City Council and maybe Solva Community Council about setting up a community dog watch scheme locally.   He has also suggested that the Councillors visit St. Dogmaels where there is a successful scheme already working.    Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will get back in touch with him re the visit which could include those residents who had expressed concerns about the dog poo issues in the villages.
· Black plastic sileage wrapping.  C Cllr. Neil Prior has been in touch with Keep Wales Tidy.
3. Finance 
Payments requested:  Croesgoch Farm Stores       

 £  28.36

 BHIB (insurance)                    
   610.89 
 Clerk                                        
   210.00 
 Data Protection  (if required)          
     40.00
 Sandy Bear Charity


   100.00

            Proposed by Cllr. Paul Raymond and seconded by Cllr. Neil Prior
                           o
Financial information:

Balance of current a/c as at 17th May          £2,562.88

            Balance of deposit a/c as at 7th June          £2,780.24

            Balance of Chapel Hse a/c as at 9th May   £14,175.88
4. Planning 
            Planning Permission Granted

PCC
17/1276/PA: The Cart House, Trearched Farm – extension and alterations 

     5.   Correspondence           
a) Biodiversity Solutions – offer to conduct a biodiversity assessment of the public areas of the community.   The Clerk was asked to invite them to the July meeting.
b) Email from Sue and Andrew Phillips – Trearched Farm asking for help with dog fouling signage.  The Clerk was asked to reply with info about the possibility of a community dog watch scheme.
c) PCC – Call for Candidate Sites received – amended end date for responses is the 14th August.
d) PCC – request for nomination for Additional Community Governor for Croesgoch C.P. School.

Cllr. Brigit Thurstan is already a Community Governor there.






e) PCC – copy of byelaw made persuant to Section 6 of the Town Police Clauses Act 1889 as incorporated with the Public Health Act 1875 with respect to Omnibuses received.
f) PCNPA – reply from Andrew Richards re Bank House planning application public meeting on the 25th April received.  
g) PCNPA – minutes of the Bank House planning application public meeting on the 25th April received.
h) Hywel Dda Health Board – notice of public consultation days and questionnaires received.   The Community Council would respond at the next meeting.  Councillors were asked to come prepared to contribute to the Council’s response.
i) Sandy Bear Childrens Bereavement Charity – email requesting funding.   Cllr. Brigit Thurstan proposed £100, seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith. 
      j)   PACTO – request for Bus Buddy volunteers and volunteer community car and minibus drivers.   

           Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will put this item onto Facebook.
      k)  Email from Steve Morbey,  PCC, received re dog fouling initiatives (via Cllr. Brigit Thurstan).  
      l)   St Davids CLT – minutes of meeting held on the 24th May received.
6.   Facebook
      224 likes, 230 follows.   17 posts in the last 28 days.

      7.   Defibrillator Monitoring   
            The Clerk was asked to write to those concerned with the defibrillators at Croesgoch, Square & 
Compass, Porthgain, Trefin and Mathry and ask them if it would be helpful for the Community Council to remind them when batteries and pads need changing as the Council is concerned that the machines remain serviceable.

     8.  Pembs County Council Report
PCC grass cutting schedules have been reduced.  C Cllr. Prior is looking at a community led initiative for grass cutting.   

An Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant meeting was held for those interested in the funding and C Cllr. Prior would like a public meeting to get ideas for this grant.   He will take the lead on it on behalf of the Community Council.   
Abereiddy – PCNPA require a planning application for the work that has taken place on beach car park.  There is an on-going situation there.  
There are also issues with parking at Porthgain where there will probably be a public meeting in the near future.  
Smarter working is being introduced into the County Council.
     9.  Audit 
    The Clerk presented the accounts for 2016/17 which were approved by those present.   The    

    Annual Return was completed, approved and certified. 

    10.  Car in Chapel Carpark
           A car has been left in the carpark for over 2 years.  The Clerk was asked to write to Neil   

           Poulton as the Presbyterian Church of Wales is the landowner.  It is a green Peugeot 206, reg.    

           no. T231 SCG
    11.  Dumping of Cars

           There is another problem with abandoned vehicles in Trefin.   Several vehicles, including 
           horsebox, 2 caravans have been left in Penparc on the left hand side of the road opposite the 
           old shop site.   Cllr. Rob Smith has already reported these to Pembs County Council.  The 
           Clerk was asked to ask Marc Owen (PCC) if it is part of the highway and how these vehicles 
           could be removed. 
           Cllr. Rob Smith expressed an interest as he owns the property opposite.
